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Westside Subway/Regional Connector Draft Environmental Documents
 

Both the Westside Subway and Regional Connector Draft environmental documents are on schedule to be released on September 3, 2010. The release of the documents will start the 45-day public comment period culminating in the Board selecting a Locally Preferred Alternative for each project at the October 28, 2010 meeting.
 

The Regional Connector Team sent their revised document which responded to FTA comments on Wednesday, August 18, 2010. Federal Transit Administration (FTA) staff is currently reviewing the document to ensure their comments have been addressed. For the Westside Subway, FTA transmitted their final set of comments yesterday, August 19, 2010. The Team has provided FTA staff with a revised document that responds to their prior comments and will be working over the weekend to respond to the last set of comments received yesterday. Staff is scheduled to send FTA the responses on Monday.
 

We are hopeful to have FTA's sign-off on both documents no later than August 25, 2010 and then will reproduce copies to send to FTA by Friday, August 27th for the required Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) approval. This is a very tight schedule, but I want to assure you that both Metro and FTA staff are making every effort to meet these deadlines.
I-405 Quarterly Community Meeting

Yesterday, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project team held a quarterly community meeting at the Bob Hope Chapel in the Los Angeles National Cemetery. Approximately 60 people attended the meeting, which provided a preview of anticipated construction activities during the next three months. In addition to the construction update, the I-405 team highlighted recent milestones, including the July demolition of the southern half of the Sunset Bridge, presented completed landscape plans, gave an overview of bicycle facilities included in the project and answered audience questions. Community members expressed concerns about tree replacement, the design of the new Skirball on-and off-ramps, and night-time construction noise. Representatives of the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power and Los Angeles Fire Department were also on hand to present about other projects and activities in the I-405 project area. The meeting was covered by Channel 7 News. Representatives for the offices of Los Angeles City Councilmembers Koretz and Rosedahl, Senator Pavley, and Assemblymembers Feuer and Brownley attended the meeting.

Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will implement a temporary full closure at the intersection of Farmdale Avenue and Exposition Boulevard for duct bank installation and civil improvements. Please click here to view the construction details.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Chair Knabe. I will also be participating in a Roundtable with Senator Barbara Boxer and also speaking with newly appointed California Transportation Commissioner Fran Inman. Finally I will be taking part in a panel discussion regarding High-Speed Rail in Southern California at the Brandman University.
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